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NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE 
MEMBERS OF LANE COVE BOWLING AND RECREATION CLUB LIMITED WILL BE 
HELD AT THE CLUB, 151 BURNS BAY ROAD, LANE COVE WEST ON SUNDAY 29TH 
SEPTEMBER 2024 COMMENCING AT 10.00 AM 

BUSINESS 
 

1. Chairman’s welcome address. 

2. One minutes silence to pay respects to departed members. 

3. To receive and confirm the minutes of the previous Annual General 

Meeting held on 24th September 2023. 

4. To receive and adopt the Balance Sheet, Profit and Loss Accounts and 

Auditor’s Report and such other accounts and reports for the financial year 

ended 30th June 2023 as required by the Corporations Law to be laid before 

the Annual General Meeting. 

5. To receive and consider the Director’s and Office Bearers written reports on 

the activities of the Club for the financial year ended 30th June 2023. 

6. To discuss any matters of general business which may be admitted for 

discussion. (Members are requested to submit any matters in writing to the 

Club Secretary/Manager seven (7) days before the Annual General Meeting 

to allow any necessary research.) 

7. Merit Awards 

8. To declare the Ballot of Members for the Board of Directors. 

The 2024 Financial Statements will be available on the Club’s website 
www.lanecovebowls.com.au under “Memberships” from the 9th September 
2024. Hard copies will be available from the Club’s office on request. 
 

John Burke 
Chairman 
For and On Behalf of 
The Board of Directors Lane Cove Bowling and Recreation Club Limited   

7th September 2024 
 
 

 

http://www.lanecovebowls.com.au/
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Minutes of Annual General Meeting at Club Premises 151 Burns Bay Road, 
Lane Cove West on Sunday 24 September 2023. Commenced at 10.00 AM 

 
 
 

1. Attendance and apologies. 

Present: Outgoing Board: Bevan Piper (BP) Chairman, Kevin Mulhall (KM) 

Deputy Chairman, John Lloyd (JL) Director, David Erskine (DE) Director and 

Andrew Gordon (AG) (Director. 

External Auditor: Patryk August of Conroy Audit and Advisory 

Management and members: Michelle Orec (MO) Secretary/Manager and 28 

full members and 2 social members.  

Apologies: Lindsay Sturman (LS) Treasurer, 9 Full Bowling Members (R 

Willis, M Mills, R Patterson, S Shortis, P Biddell, S Hobson, Monica Smith, M 

Brouggy & S Brouggy) 

2. Departed members since the last general meeting were given respect by 
members present with a minute’s silence. 

3. The Chairman advised attending members that the meeting was being audio 
recorded. 

4. Minutes of Extraordinary Meeting of 29 July 2023 were adopted (Proposed G 
Screen, seconded V Solway) 

5. Minutes of previous Annual General Meeting were adopted 

 (proposed R. Moran, seconded V. Solway) 

6. Annual Reports of previous Annual General Meeting were adopted 

Financial Reports (proposed S Smith, seconded K Mulhall). 

Directors Report (proposed J Moran, seconded M Screen). 

7. The Chairman introduced Patryk August (PA), the club’s auditor, to the meeting. 

PA addressed the meeting stating that he had signed off on a clean audit report. 

He congratulated the Club on increased sales revenue, advising that all income 

items went up except gaming. He further stated that the club was heavily reliant 

on volunteers, however, in terms of the record keeping and accounting side of 

things there would be a saving of $60k-$70k per year. He advised the Club was in 

a strong financial position despite recording a loss of 58K but adding back  

depreciation the  result is line ball and a great result for the Club in difficult 

trading times and cost of living crisis. 
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Minutes of Annual General Meeting at Club Premises 151 Burns Bay Road, 
Lane Cove West on Sunday 24 September 2023. Commenced at 10.00 AM 

 

 

8. General Business 

8.1. Mal Knight (MK) raised the anomaly of umpires and coaches not being 
mentioned in the minutes as was the case with 

last year’s minutes. 

8.2.  John Notley (without notice) queried the increase of $18k in other expenses. 

PA, from his notes, advised the increase was made up of electricity $5k, 

Foxtel $3k, raffle prizes $5k, utility costs $3 and computer expenses $2k. 

8.3. Phillip Wade (PW) stated “with our relationship with the AFL – it looks very 
encouraging – nobody seems to know 

anything about it!” 

BP responded: “If you read the minutes of the meeting (Note: Extra ordinary 

General Meeting 29 July 2023) that very much encapsulates where we are at 

the moment.” 

PW replied: “So the MOU, which I thought was a very good MOU.” 

BP: “Sorry Phil, you’ve seen the MOU?” 

PW: “Well you sent it out?” 

BP: “No, we didn’t. That’s a private document. How did you see the MOU. It’s 
not even signed. Phil where did you get 

the document from?” 

PW: “You sent an email about it the other day.” 

BP: “No Phil. I did not.” The draft document was only circulated to board 

members in confidence in January 2023. BP did not pursue the issue. 

Graham Screen (GS): Commented, “Are you confident that you have covered 
all the issues which may be of importance to bowling members.” 

BP advised that all due diligence items has been thoroughly checked 

relative to the early status of negotiations.  

GS: Suggested that members of the club be given the opportunity to raise 

any questions or concerns regarding the  AFL with the board. 
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Minutes of Annual General Meeting at Club Premises 151 Burns Bay Road, 
Lane Cove West on Sunday 24 September 2023. Commenced at 10.00 AM 

 

 

Kevin Mulhall (KS): Stated that all matters pertaining to the AFL 

proposal were outlined at the meeting in July. Nothing has been 

agreed and any further queries should be put in writing to the new 

board. 

Brian Paxton raised a query an establishment was going to be built at 

Blackman Park and assumed that the building was underway. BP informed 

him, supported by John Notley, that no such work has been undertaken. 

PW, in relation to points raised, stated that BP was “obviously in secret talks 
(with the AFL) and none of us are allowed to know.” BP took umbrage at this 
comment and PW duly apologised. 

MK raised the issue of sponsorship of the AFL. BP advised that the board 

had not discussed this issue nor had       discussions with the AFL. 

BP concluded that the AFL matters had been comprehensively discussed at 

the July meeting and, in future, members       will be progressively advised of 

anything contemplated with the AFL. 

 

8.4 John Bowring (JB) said that “yesterday afternoon I was a bit ashamed of the 

Club. The reason was that Michelle was struggling at the bar with glasses 

stacking up etc.” He questioned “Why have we not got more bar staff when 

we are  busy.” 

MO responded by explaining the circumstances giving rise to yesterday’s busy 

period including hosting a birthday party of 20 people, 37 bowlers (all finishing 

at the same time) in addition to a large ad hoc group visiting the club. 

BP undertook to liaise with MO to ensure adequate staffing is provided so 

that similar circumstances do not arise in future. 

8.5 Graham Screen (GS) said, “I know for a fact that one of the group here 

have been approached not to come on a particular day because we 

have another group here, I think you can’t do that.” 
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Minutes of Annual General Meeting at Club Premises 151 Burns Bay Road, 
Lane Cove West on Sunday 24 September 2023. Commenced at 10.00 AM 

 

 

 

BP advised the meeting that GS was referring to the Tuesday Social Group at the 

time the Club was going to host the City Tattersall’s Bowling Club. MO gave 

the group many weeks’ notice to seek another day as the Club did not have  

the facilities nor space to accommodate the Group’s various activities on the day 

of City Tattersall’s visit. As the group were social members of the Club,  

they were welcome to attend the club at the time, however, would not be able 

to carry out their usual activities. 

GS “you have to remember those 20 people that you’re talking about who have 

to find some other day to come, where they only do Tuesdays, are social 

members of this club – are you going to tell all the others they can’t come on 

Tuesdays … let’s get real here!” 

BP “Graham, you also have to get real too! Our Secretary/Manager comes 

down specifically to attend to these ladies and she actually serves them in her 

own time.” GS “She doesn’t have to do that.” 

BP “She doesn’t have to but she does – that’s what the club is about.” 

GS “ I am just lost in that argument. I can’t understand it at all. You have a 

club – you want people to come here, you want them to be able to access …” 

BP “Graham, I will be quite frank with you – we want people to come here. 

When City Tatts come here, they are paying  customers – they are going to help 

the Club. The ladies, at the moment, contribute nothing. We are happy to have 

them and we welcome them … but … when you have got those sorts of options 

for our future and the future of our bowlers, it is not even a consideration.” GS “ 

Look! I find that really objectionable.” 

 
8.6 Phillip Wade (PW) asked; “Can I ask our greens director if he has full backing of 

the Board and any suggestions he would like to make including the 
deteriorating state of the greens.” 

John Lloyd (JL) responded; “I believe the Board does back me 100% - I have 

been given an imprimatur to approach the  guys who do our greens about the 

cost of redoing a full green which is upwards of $85k but once again that cost -  
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the only way we could afford it would be to get a grant – a grant Bevan would 

take two plus years? (BP advised it would probably take 8-9 months). 

BP “The Board has had this on the agenda and has asked John to do that – we 

are quite aware of the situation and the only way we can see coping with that 

situation is to get a grant to redo the green. But that would be very expensive 

and would mean the green would be out for a long time. We would only have 

one green and a whole range of situations that would come up. The total thing  

might cost us $85-90K, however, if we get a grant we would be up for half of that 

cost.” “So, there is a lot to be taken into consideration.” “Do we just want to have 
one green for a year?” 

PW “I believe there is an alternative given our bowlers are going to other clubs 
just to have a roll-up just to be able to compete in state events.” BP “I can’t 
answer that – what is the alternative?” 

PW “ I suggest you go back to our green’s director.” 

JL did not present an alternative, however, outlined the present rotation 
programme for the two greens stating that “hopefully they should be right for the 
Pennant season.” 

PW “Can I also suggest the green’s director be allowed to have regular talks 
particularly to members of the men’s 

bowling committee about that whole question.” 

BP “He goes to all of their monthly management meetings – why create another 
layer of meetings?” 

8.7 Sign: Mal Knight (ML) questioned, “Bevan, if yourself and others don’t stand for 

the Board there will be no one left who     was involved with the instalment of the 

sign out the front - has there been any progress?” 

BP responded that, regrettably, due to lack of resources he had not been able 

to give the matter the attention it deserved being such a valuable item to “sit 

up there doing nothing.” He advised that it had Board priority and actions had 

commenced to bring the matter to a successful conclusion in the shortest 

time possible. 
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8.8 Bottom Green (Green 2): In response to a question from Kelly Mason, BP  

advised that the green was hired out to community and sporting groups. Jenny 

Moran suggested installing tables and chairs on the green which would 

encourage patronage from a younger group with young children. BP thanked 

Jenny for her suggestion and indicated it could be funded by a small grant or 

sponsorship. 

8.9 Umbrellas: Judy Carroll advised that some time ago a sponsor provided the 

Club with umbrellas, “all of which have disappeared.” MO said that they were 

not in good condition and had been disposed of in a cleanup as they were not 

needed. David Madson (DM) said that “when we did the awning it took away 

the need for umbrellas out there and they were very cumbersome, took up a 

lot of room, offered to members and nobody wanted to take them.” 

John Lloyd (JL) mentioned “ … a couple of people who are doing volunteer 

work for the Club and doing a great job for us. Firstly, Graham and Marilyn for 

your help on Tuesdays-Judy as well, for your efforts and probably last but not 

least Sarah Hobson, the President, for her efforts most Friday nights but the 

people who fill-in doing the raffle on Friday nights and, of course, David Erskine  

for his efforts with the raffles.” 

BP invited David to address the meeting and he said, “So far this year we have 

taken in $14,500 since 1 January 2023 and our profit is $5,445 and so far this 

month, we are $854 in profit and next Friday we hope that will be $1,000 in one 

month.” A wonderful effort  on David’s part. 

Greg Moon congratulated BP for the Club’s newsletter. BP thanked Greg. 

9. Merit Awards were presented to Ray Moran and Lindsay Sturman. 

BP addressed the meeting advising, “Merit Awards were introduced in 2009, 

having a lot to do with Bob Willis, in recognition of those members who 

demonstrated exceptional dedication, leadership and contributions as 

administrators and volunteers within the Club. Recipients of the Awards have 

demonstrated commitment to the Club and sport through their roles and 

made a significant impact to the Club’s success and growth.” 
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“This year we have two exceptional members who have created and initiated 

programmes that have had a marked effect on the success of the Club financially, 

whilst promoting the participation and volunteerism among Club members as well 

as the Club’s involvement in community services.” 

“Both these men demonstrated commitment to the long-term 

sustainability of the Club, they seek no accolades and nothing was too 

demanding of them – they just got on with the job!” 

“Lindsay Sturman joined the Club in April 2017, joining the Board in 2018 

where he served 4 terms as Treasurer and one term as director. He has been a 

great clubman and exceptional Treasurer. Among his many achievements was 

drafting our marketing plan, review and update of our constitution and bylaws 

as well as reviewing grant opportunities. He also demonstrated exceptional 

knowledge of government regulations as required for club governance.” 

“Ray Moran, our Mr Fix-it, with 9 years of membership since joining in July 

2014. Ray served 6 terms on the Board – Deputy Chairman for 1 term, Treasurer 

for 2 terms and a director for 3 terms. He has proved to be an all-round great 

clubman; nothing was ever to difficult for him to turn his hand to. Ray has 

served with distinction over many years on the House and Gaming Committees 

and was the go-to man for putting together our grant applications.” 

“Well done to both of these fine men – your selfless contributions will endure. 

10. Election of Office Bearers 

BP advised that “only two nominations were received for Board positions 

namely David Erskine and John Lloyd and, of course, being the only 

nominations are duly elected – the remaining positions, namely, Chairman, 

Deputy Chairman, Treasurer and two directors can be elected from the 

floor today.” 

BP advised the meeting of the legal ramifications and processes required to 

elect the remaining members of the Board. He explained that the Club could 

carry on with a quorum of four directors until a general meeting is called to 

elect the other members. 

BP then called for nominations for two director positions and these positions were 
filled from the floor, namely; 
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David Madson (Proposed Greg Moon) (Seconded John Notley) 

Ray Moran (Proposed Jenny Moran) (Seconded Judy Caroll) 

BP then called nominations for Chairman 

There were numerous requests from the floor for Bevan to stand for Chairman 

Stuart Smith (SS) commented that there was a “Big movement from the floor 

Bevan for you to be Chairman. I know it’s been a difficult year for you but at the 

end of the day I think everybody in this club has a great deal of confidence in the 

job that you have been doing and the job that you continue to do as Chairman.” 

BP addressed the meeting saying “if he had the confidence and 

overwhelming majority support of this room I would consider standing.” 

A show of hands of eligible members voted overwhelming for 

Bevan as Chairman, with only 3 dissenting votes. Bevan respectfully 

accepted the nomination and thanked the meeting for their 

support and confidence. 

Bevan was duly elected Chairman. 

Bevan Piper (Proposed Judy Carroll Seconded Vic Solway) 

BP proposed and KM seconded the nomination of John Burke for Deputy 

Chair and John duly accepted and was elected. After some debate there were 

no nominations for Treasurer. David Madson (DM) recommended that “the 

position be taken off-line by the Board as we may have to go to an external 

accountant rather than doing it in-house”. DM’s recommendation was 

carried by the meeting and the Treasurer position became a casual vacancy. 

 

 

KM read out the elected positions, namely- 

 

Chairman     - Bevan Piper 

Deputy Chairman - John Burke 

Director     - David Madson 
Director   -          Ray Moran 

           Director   -          John Lloyd 

Director  -           David Erskine 
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John Notley then added, “I would like to say just how much we appreciated what 

the Board has done for the last year, it has been a very, very difficult for them as 

have the last two years and I would like to record our appreciation of the Board 

and 

those who stood for the Board for the last year.” 

BP, on behalf of the Board, thanked John for his kind words. 

BP thanked the attendees for their contributions and attendance. 

11. Close: The meeting closed at 11.35 am. 

I, Bevan Piper, Chairman certify this to be a true and correct record of meeting. 
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CHAIRMAN’S REPORT JOHN BURKE 

Our Club has shown its ability to Change, Adapt and Succeed this year.    

Our Club succeeded in delivering its first State Championship team victory and 
was runner-up in the Grade 5 Pennant season.  We also provided solid 
representation in all District events.  Our competitors are now wondering, 
“what’s in the water at Lane Cove?”  

The 2023-2024 year has also seen a year of change. 

Our experienced Chairman Bevan Piper stood down and handed down a strong 
base to build upon.  Ray Moran, a long-serving Board member, stood down as 
Treasurer and we welcomed Stephen Brouggy as his replacement.  Stephen has 
embraced the role and is making it his own.  Will Godfrey was appointed to the 
vacant Board position and his contribution has been significant.  Will has 
provided introductions to Lane Cove Council management and has been 
instrumental in our sponsorship signage approval. Will is currently securing 
much needed sponsorships.  Our Secretary Manager of 10 years Michelle Orec 
departed, and Janina Sugano was promoted to the role.  We are excited by 
Janina’s vibrancy, embracing of technology and a focus on our members.  Janina 
has supported and facilitated our Club’s membership growth, which currently 
stands at over 460 members (over 100% growth for the year). 

Our Club’s financial performance has been ahead of expectations, despite a 
difficult macro-economic environment.  We have been able to reverse a two 
year decline in the “Cash and Cash Equivalents” balance and we have finished 
the year in a strong financial position.   

We see the future of the Club’s success in our ability to: 

• Maintain our unique community feel 

• Preform on the bowling greens 

• Attract new members 

• Attract sponsorship    
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On behalf of the Board, I thank all our Members.  We are the envy of many! 

Special thanks to all Committee Members, staff and volunteers who give their 
time. It is not by accident that we have such a great culture. 
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TREASURER’S REPORT STEPHEN BROUGGY 

 
The attached Financial Report provides a complete review of the Financial       

Statement and Balance Sheet and detailed results for the financial year 2023-24 

compared with 2022-23.  The reports are prepared by the club’s accountants 

Conroy Audit & Advisory from our accounts.  

 

The Club results for the financial year ended 30 June 2024 was a loss of $34,493  

(2022-2023 $58,100 loss).  

 

Revenue from ordinary activities increased by $108,674 over last year, primarily 

from increased bar sales $72,715 and green fees $14,293. Poker machine income 

was in line with the prior year, but this year’s expectation will be lower. Interest 

earned and catering income also contributed to the revenue increase.  

 

Bar trading profit for the year was $294,712 (60%) as against 2023 of $237,100 

(57%).    

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

Our earnings for the year, before depreciation and amortisation expense, was a 

profit of $18,458 (2022-23 $1,434 loss) after allowing for provision for an ex-

employee backpay negotiation of $32,850. Please refer to Note 11: Provisions. 

Depreciation and amortisation expense for the year ($52,951) against 2022-2023 

($56,666) resulted in a loss of ($34,493). Prior year was ($58,100) loss. 

 

Capital expenditure for the year of $26,382 included major additions of 2 Helix 

Dragon Cash Machines $4,000 each, POS System $4,023, Plith Boards to the 

perimeter of Green 3 $3,803 and the replacement of the Evaporator $3,480. 

Member’s Funds total $577,155 (2023 $611,648) and included cash and cash 

equivalents of $474,353 (2023 $455,393). 

In 2024-25 we anticipate a continuation of the strong returns from hospitality, hall 

hire and bowling activities. Gaming machine returns are expected to diminish 

significantly. The Club is actively seeking sponsorship along with continued 

expenditure control. 
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT - BOWLING SECTION 2023-34 SARAH HOBSON 
 

 
Firstly, I would like to pay my respects to bowlers we lost over this last year. 
Libby Scahill an x  LC member, ladies President and Coach who moved to 
Belrose with husband Tom. Greg Tyso and x LC member in 1980/90s and 
lastly, Nan Morris a ‘tour de force’ in LC ladies bowling, teaming up with 
Maura Pike to win many club and pennants tournaments.  
 
We welcome new members during this year, John Burke, Aska Kazawa, Della 
Foundamiere, Tom Curtis, Kurt Ludke and returning bowlers Rohan Marshall 
and Simon Cole. Our membership at end May 2024 stands at 81 bowling 
members - 56 men 89% bowling and 25 ladies 80% of who are bowling. 
 
A packed year of competitions in both club and Zone 9. Presentation night 
held for this season on Sat 7 Sept, thank you to all and congratulations to all 
the winners and to all those for participating in competition. 
 
Club Fours: Kay Mulhall, Kevin Mulhall, Rex Johnston, Scott Bonthrone 
Club Triples: Matt Lake, John Burke, John Lloyd 
Over 70s Pairs: Pat Singleton, Bob Patterson 
Handicap Pairs: Asuka Kaizawa, Peter Zucconi 
Minor Pairs: Deon Van Nierkirk, Kevin Mulhall 
Major Pairs: Matt Lake Scott Bonthrone 
Mixed Pairs: Asuka Kaizawa, Kevin Mulhall 
Consistency Singles: John Lloyd  
Minor Singles: Matt Lake 
Major Singles: John Lloyd  
 
Major highlights 
Zone Reserve Fours winners and NSW State Champions 
John Lloyd, John Burke, Scott Bonthrone and Matt Lake (Chris Sinclair) who 
was stand-in at Dubbo at NSW comp. 
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Open Pennants 2024 Grade 5 & 6  
Grade 5 we built upon our effort from last year coming runners up to  
 
 
Belrose for the title flag this year and Grade 6 middle of pack result - 
congratulations. 
 
Thank you to the Board for their continued support in all our pursuits. 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish Michelle Orec a happy 
retirement and thank her for the past 10 years of hard work as club 
manager.  
 
To all the members of the committee for all their hard work over the year. 
Jenny Moran - Vice President 
Mal Knight - Chair of Match  
Brian Paxton - Bowls Secretary 
Peter Zucconi - committee member and selector 
Deon Van Nierkirk -committee member 
John Lloyd (Board Representative and Selector) 
 
A big thank you to all our volunteers who give their time and effort to the 
club. 
 
I feel we need to foster our relationships we have made with other clubs 
across the Zone/ district. We certainly are the little club with a big heart, 
that are showing we are a force to be reckoned with on the bowling greens. 
Here’s to our 2024/ 25 season. 
Sarah Hobson
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GREENS REPORT JOHN LLOYD 

 

Season 23/24 was a very wet one yet again, with the standard of green 
provided consistently being quite poor over most of the season. Rarely 
running above 13 seconds, makes it difficult for our bowlers to adjust when 
competing away from home on quicker greens, as can be evidenced with 
our pennant results away from home. Also, regular & consistent rotation of 
rink & rink markers will stop “laneways” appearing on rinks where the bowl 
refuses to bend. 
The club is still looking at resurfacing our number 1 green, but are in the 
process of seeking Clubs NSW, State/Federal or local Govt grants to 
improve our top green. 
The last few weeks before this report was written saw a marked 
improvement in the green speed. 
Please remember to check the chalkboard outside the men’s locker room & 
adhere to the greenkeeper’s advice. 
Thanks 
Go Lane Cove Bowlo! 
 

 

WORKPLACE, HEALTH AND SAFETY REPORT DAVID ERSKINE 

As required by our Club WH+S system, herewith is the report for the 
year 30 June 2024. It is tabled for Board consideration, and if thought 
appropriate, adoption. 

The system reveals that we have had only minor reported incidents during 
the year. All were handled well as required. 

As required, two system compliance inspections have been carried out 
during the year with no critical concerns. 

Directors’ endorsement: 
The system requires Directors, at the end of the AGM at which they are 
elected, to sign that they accept responsibility for WH+S in the Club. A 
copy of page 3 of the WH+S Manual should be used and once signed needs 
to be appended to the WH+S Manual 
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BUILDINGS and FACILITIES REPORT KEVIN MULHALL 
 

During the year 2 new televisions were installed. The new notice 
board/ sponsorship TV is a great addition for members. Two new 
gaming machines have been installed. During the next year it is hoped 
to upgrade the BBQ area. As the building is over sixty years old, 
spending large amounts of money on upgrading at this time would not 
be the best use of funds. The board will address issues as they arise 
with elements of the building. 
 
Great credit goes to the cleaning and bar staff on the way the inside 
and outside areas are presented for us each and every day. 
. 
 
GROUNDS REPORT KEVIN MULHALL 
 

Great credit is due to the team of John Bowering, David Madson, Phil 
Wade, Janette and David Lloyd, Stephen Shortis and Kevin Mulhall as the 
garden area is in great shape once again. 
We must acknowledge the donation of native plants and mulch by Lane 
cove Council, free of charge. It is intended to plant the roadside with these 
native plants in the coming weeks. 
 
If anyone else is wishing to get involved in the garden team please contact 
any member of the team or just come along on Tuesday mornings 
between 8 and 10am. If Tuesdays do not suit a person can come any day 
or time suitable to them. Also it is not required that you attend every 
week. 
 
Many hands make light work. 
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HONOUR BOARD 

PATRON 

The Hon. Anthony Roberts MP 

LIFE MEMBERS 

F. Bastock * R. Marles * P. F. Smyth * 

A. Bourne * F. Mayes * I. Stenson * 

K. Bowman * B. Mulvey * H. Troy * 

P. Bright * B. McLean * F. R. Wark * 

G. Chapman * J. Notley N. Wark * 

J. Deahm * G. Oakes * H. H. Weidersehn * 

R. K. Toose * A. G. Pearson * J. Williams * 

A. N. Johnston * R. Pym * R. Willis 

L. R. Leishman * J. Rust R. Wylie * 

 
MERIT AWARDS 

Harold Holden 2009 Libby Scahill 2014 

Norma Wark 2009 Merv Mills 2015 

Harry Chappel 2010 Daphne Brady 2018 

David Erskine 2010 Brian Paxton 2018 

Henry Davidson 2011 Brad Stacker 2018 

Judy Magson 2012 Mal Knight 2019 

John Rust 2012 David Madson 2020 

Les Heap 2013 John Bowring 2020 

Les Kay 2013 Greg Moon 2020 
 

Tom Scahill 2014   

 
MEMBERSHIP DETAILS 2023 2024 

Membership Class No. of Members No. of Members 

Life Members 3 3 

Patron 1 1 

Full bowling members 76 81 
Social members 214 480 
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CLUB SECTIONS AND COMMITTEES 
Bowling Section 

Sarah Hobson President 
Jenny Moran Vice President 
Mal Knight Bowls Secretary 
John Lloyd Chairman of Match 
Peter Zucconi Selector 
Brian Paxton Committee 
Deon Van Niekerk Committee 

 
Gaming 

Kevin Mulhall Director 
Ray Moran Committee 

Greg Moon Committee 
Ole Hostrup Committee 
Robert Patterson Committee 
Daphne Brady Committee 

 

Greens 

John Lloyd Director 
Peter Currie Contract Greenkeeper 
John Owens Principal Greens Contractor 

 

Grounds 

Kevin Mulhall Director 
David Madson Committee 
John Bowring Committee 
Phil Wade 
Jeanette Lloyd 
David Lloyd 

Committee 
Committee 
Committee 

 

Functions & Barefoot Bowling 

David Erskine Director 
Deon Van Niekerk Committee 

 

Buildings and Facilities  

Bowling Roster 

 

 

Kevin Mulhall Director 

 
Brad Stacker Social Selector 
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Computer Services 

 Simon Kinsman Contractor 
Welfare 

Brian Paxton Welfare Officer 
Coaches 

Marilyn Screen and Graham Screen 
 Workplace Health & 

Safety 
David Erskine Monitor 
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